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Interpretation of the dredged material guidelines regarding the sampling frequency for maintenance dredged material (§5.5 and 5.6 of OSPAR Agreement 2014-06). 

(OSPAR Agreement 2015-06) 
(source: EIHA 15/10/1, §3.7) 
Paragraph 5.5 “If the results of the analyses indicate that the material meets national assessment criteria (e.g. below lower action level), sampling in the same area need not be repeated more frequently than once every 3 years, provided that there is no indication that the quality of the material has deteriorated.”

Paragraph 5.5 has a clear implication that sampling for maintenance dredged material could take place less frequently than once every 3 years where the material meets national assessment criteria (e.g. below the lower action level). However, it does not set a maximum period between sampling unlike para 4.8 in the 1985 guidelines and as implied by para 5.6 in the 2014 guidelines. 

Recommended interpretation: Paragraph 5.5 should be understood to mean that the usual period between sampling would be considered to be 3 years, but a maximum period between sampling could be up to 5 years when the material has all contaminant levels below Action Level 1.
Paragraph 5.6 “It may be possible, following assessment of the results of an initial full survey, to reduce either the number of sampling stations or the number of determinants and still provide sufficient information for permitting purposes. If a reduced sampling programme does not confirm the earlier analyses, the full survey should be repeated. If the list of determinants is reduced, further analysis of the complete list of determinants is advisable every 5 years.”

An implication of the first sentence of paragraph 5.6 is that the reason for reducing either the number of sampling stations or the number of determinants for maintenance dredged material could be that: 

a) the levels of contamination found would be considered to be low;

b) some determinants are at such low levels (or not detected) so as not to make it worthwhile determining them; or

c) the level of contamination is very similar across the whole of the area. 

In the cases of (a), (b) and (c), it is not clear that the “full survey” need be repeated after 5 years, provided the provisions of the primary list of chemical determinants in Technical Annex I of the Guidelines have been met. The first sentence of paragraph 5.6 is clear.

Recommended interpretation: The second and third sentences of paragraph 5.6 should be applied consistent with the provisions of the primary list of chemical determinants in Technical Annex I of the Guidelines and that the 5 year period be understood to refer to the understanding for para 5.5 above. 
	1 of 1 

	OSPAR Commission

OSPAR Agreement 2015-06



